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July 17, 2108 

 

Dear Bryce, 

 

We hear the concerns from the SCAN neighbors and in the spirit of being 

neighborly and compliant, we have provided some responses in hopes of 

alleviating their concerns.   

 

The owners of this house are Stu and Kym Kirchick and they live in Aptos, 

California.  Stu is an Attorney and Kym is a Homemaker.  Together they raised 4 

boys.  Their youngest, Bronson, is attending Willamette University.  When 

Bronson broke his foot last year he couldn’t care for himself, could barely move 

and couldn’t travel due to the severity of his injury.  His parents needed to come to 

Salem to take care of him but they couldn’t find anywhere to stay where they could 

cook meals, do laundry and provide a home environment where they could all be 

together while they cared for their son.    

 

After that ordeal Stu and Kym realized the need in Salem for such a short term 

rental.  They viewed several houses around Bush Park, including one a block 

away.  When they found 725 High Street they felt the heart of the neighborhood 

and the house.  They knew right away that this was the right house even though it 

needed considerable work.  After careful consideration, Stu and Kym decided to 

take their retirement fund and set up a self directed IRA (Pensco Trust), as required 

by law, and they bought the High Street house.   

 

They were advised to flip the house and make a profit.  They refused.  They were 

advised to rent the house (likely to college students due to the proximity to the 

University). They refused.  Instead they put $150,000 into remodeling this house 

for safety, preserve its character and designed for elegance and warmth.  Everyone 

told them they were crazy. 

 

The vision for the house at 725 High St, apply named The Sanctuary on High, was 

born out of Stu and Kym’s experience with their son. They want this house to be a 

high quality short term rental where people can come to just be together with 

family, sit on a real couch and watch a ball game, watch their college student 

graduate or bring grandparents out of assisted living for a weekend to spend family 

time in a real house with a real Christmas tree.  

 



 

We agree that the relationship with the Property Manager is key.  For that very 

reason I am personally and currently moving to Salem, only 6 minutes away from 

this house, in order to be responsive and attentive.  I have 25 years experience 

managing property and I specialize in single family homes. In anticipation of 

keeping High Street in the highest caliber of homes, I have engaged cleaning, 

maintenance and landscaping professionals.   

 

The proposed use will be reasonably compatible with the surrounding property as 

its guest will go about their day much as every other family in the neighborhood 

does.  They eat, sleep, work, stroll through Bush Park and visit our restaurants. 

Further, the whole house will be rented each time.  It will not be rented to strangers 

renting individual rooms.  The anticipated cost of a stay at the house will likely 

deter the type of person we all want to avoid. 

 

Not only will there be no detraction from the livability of the neighborhood as the 

owners of the house and the Property Manager all hope to be engaged as residents 

of this neighborhood.  In addition, the neighborhood could potentially gain 3 more 

people championing the preservation of this historic area and the taxes generated 

will promote tourism and revenue for the community. 

 

The owners spent an enormous amount of money (approx $150k) bringing this 

house to code for safety and designed it for elegance and warmth, but it did so 

while preserving all it could of the character of the house with zero exterior 

changes. 

 

The very concerns that are addressed by Roz Schirack in a letter dated 7-6-18 are 

the same as the concerns we have: 

 

1. Our garage and driveway easily accommodates 4 vehicles which, much of 

the time, will be more than enough.  On the occasion where on street 

parking may be needed it will be extremely limited. 

 

2. No multiple bookings or subletting allowed. 

 

3. No significant events will be allowed that are not common to a normal 

single family residence….(family BBQs are allowed, weddings are not). 

 

4. The home sleeps 6 and will be advertised that way.  If, for instance, a 

family has 4 parents, 4 grown kids and they want to collect Grandma from 



the assisted living home, we will not turn them away providing they check 

out ok. 

 

5. The neighbors shall be provided with the contact information of the 

Property Manager and that information shall be updated as needed. 

 

In response to Ms Mingo and Mr Craigs concerns, our intended use of this home as 

a short term rental actually supports the Salem Comprehensive Policies Plan (Nov 

2015) and the purpose of Chapter 230 of the Salem Revised Code.  Not only have 

the owners invested nearly a half million dollars into this home to rehabilitate it 

and preserve it in a manner that limits it’s use to that which it was built to be (a 

human residence) as stated in the Salem Comprehensive Policies Plan, but in doing 

so they have met the purposes of Chapter 230 by fostering civic pride in the 

beautiful condition of this home.  By offering this historical beauty as a short term 

rental, it further meets the requirement to encourage cultural heritage tourism and 

promotes the productive use of this recognized resource. 

 

In response to the concerns about vetting potential guests, it is currently common 

practice for short term rental websites like Airbnb, VRBO, etc to rate the guests 

and we can use that to accept or deny them.   In addition, we plan to develop a 

recurring guest list for those folks who find our home their favorite place to stay 

when they come to Salem. 

 

We hope this answers many of the questions you may have and alleviates the fears 

the neighbors.  

 

Thank you kindly, 

 

 

 

Susan Martin 

Susan Martin Property Management (for Stu and Kym Kirchick) 

503-709-9852 

 




